           



WEST VIRGINIA BAR FOUNDATION




  BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

                       FLAHERTY SENSABAUGH BONASSO LAW OFFICE-CHARLESTON




     JUNE 5, 2014-12:00 NOON


       MINUTES


The meeting of the West Virginia Bar Foundation’s Board of Directors was called to order by President Harry Hatfield on June 5, 2014, at 12:00 Noon at the law office of Flaherty Sensabaugh Bonasso in Charleston.


Vice President Steve White was also in attendance. Board Members participating by telephone conference call were Judge Michael Aloi, Jodie Boylen, Secretary/Treasurer Ancil Ramey, Kathy Santa Barbara, John Shott and Tracey Weber. Bar Foundation Executive Director Tom Tinder were also present. 


The first item on the Agenda was a review of the Minutes of the previous Board of Directors meetings which had been held on March 6, 2014 and the special Board conference call on April 30, 2014. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the Minutes of the March 6, 2014 meeting be approved as presented and that the following amendments be made to the April 30, 2014 Minutes:



In the third paragraph, after the word “stated”, by adding the following—“that some of those in attendance were offended by what they considered….”
                            In the fourth paragraph, by completing the paragraph after “send an appropriate response to Mr. Fryson” by adding:
                                  “as follows: The Board of the West Virginia Bar Foundation received, thoroughly investigated, and solemnly considered your concerns regarding our dinner last week. We deeply regret and apologize to you, your guests, and others who were offended by Bob Noone’s performance at our dinner. We have brought the matter to Mr. Noone’s attention and understand that he will be reaching out to you with a similar response. If you know any group that you think might want to apply to the Foundation for funding, we have asked our Executive Director to provide them with information regarding our application process, which is also available on our website. We are deeply honored to have you as a Foundation Fellow and, again, please accept our apologies.”

President Hatfield called upon Secretary/Treasurer Ramey to present the financial report. He reviewed the report for the first eleven months of the 2013-14 fiscal year, the projected finances as of June 30, 2014 and a proposed 2014-15 budget. He went over the revenues, expenses and fund balances in the document that had been provided to the Board members, explaining the loss of the large perennial ALPS donation with a resulting deficit and the successful Lunch and Laughs, Bar Foundation Fellows Dinner and Lawyer Leadership Institute events. The proposed 2014-15 budget was basically break even with the need to consider securing a sponsor for the Lawyer Leadership Institute. Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the 2013-14 financial report and the 2014-15 budget.
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President Hatfield went through the activities for the Strategic Planning Committee. He highlighted the successful 16th Annual Bar Foundation Fellows Dinner and 25th Anniversary Celebration with the Bob Noone Show that had been held on April 24 in Charleston, the 3rd Lawyer Leadership Institute at Stonewall Resort near Weston on May 16-18 with 10 diverse younger lawyers participating in the highly rated activity and the Lunch and Laughs with a Legal Legend on October 17, 2014 with Jack Bowman as the honored guest. Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to hold the LLI at Stonewall Resort in May, 2015.

President Hatfield requested a report on the status of the Investment Fund. Comments were made by Secretary/Treasurer Ramey regarding the initial funding of $521,000 with 100% in bonds, the reduction in the Fund, the addition of equities as 20% and then 40% of the Fund and the increased revenue to $530,000, as of today. After some comments, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the report.

 
The Grants Committee report was given by Committee Member Shott. One grant application had been received from the Monongalia County Child Advocacy Center in the amount of $1,125 to provide free trauma-focused cognitive behavior therapy for 70 children. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the Committee’s recommendation. It was reported that the Public Service Scholarship would be paid later in the month in the amount of $18,504 with the total grants awarded for the fiscal year being approximately $27,500. 

Vice President White gave the Nominating Committee for Officers to serve during the 2014-15 fiscal year, which was:




President-Steve White-South Charleston
                                            Vice President-Ancil Ramey-Huntington
                                            Secretary/ Treasurer-Jodie Boylen-Parkersburg
A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve these nominations. 
Then, Vice President White discussed his plans for the upcoming year, including the Lunch and Laughs in October, the mentoring program utilizing Fellows in the Northern District Federal Court system, the annual Fellows Dinner in April, 2015 and the Lawyer Leadership Institute in May, 2015. He, also, discussed increasing the Investment Fund to $1 million through fundraising efforts in order to provide more Bar Foundation grants. The Strategic Planning Committee will work on this matter.
He went on to propose the following Committee Appointments:

               Audit Committee-White, Ramey and Boylen
                             Foundation Fellows Nominating Committee-Ramey, Hatfield, McDiarmid and Moats
                             Grants Committee-Allen, Bolen and Shott
                             Investment Fund Committee-White, Ramey, Boylen and Hatfield
                             Nominating Committee-Ramey, Boylen and Santa Barbara
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                              Strategic Planning Committee-White, Ramey, Boylen, Flaherty, Gray, Ford and Eros

A motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the Committee appointments be approved.


For the Executive Director’s report, Mr. Tinder reviewed the Bar Foundation Fellows Dinner proposal to hold the 17th Annual event on Thursday, April 23, 2015 at the Marriott Hotel in Charleston. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the event on that date at that location. In addition, he presented the annual independent audit proposal from the Herman and Cormany accounting firm at the same cost of $3,200 and the monthly bank reconciliation proposal from the Gibbons and Kawash accounting firm at the same $75 per month cost. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve these two proposals.
Under the topic of Other Business, there were comments made regarding the proposed mentoring program in the Northern District Federal Court system utilizing ABA and Bar Foundation Fellows, which will be discussed further at the joint Fellows Luncheon in August at the WV Bar Association Annual Conference. Regarding that joint meeting, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve a sponsorship in the amount of $150 for that joint Fellows event.

Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel matters. Mr. Tinder left the room. After some period of time, the Board came out of Executive Session and Mr. Tinder returned to the room.


President Hatfield announced that the next meetings of the Board of Directors would be held at 12:00 Noon at the Flaherty Sensabaugh Bonasso law offices in Charleston on the following dates:

Thursday, September 18, 2014
Thursday, December 4, 2014
Thursday, March 19, 2015
Thursday, June 4, 2015
                             
There being no further business to transact, the meeting was adjourned.

